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College View Lodge #320

Farewell to Don
Schaufelberger

WB Donald “Don”
Schaufelberger of
Columbus died Oct. 7, two
days shy of his 94th
birthday.

A funeral service with
Masonic honors was held
Oct. 10 in Columbus, and
interment with military
honors was later that
afternoon in Lincoln
Memorial Cemetery.

Don was born in Lincoln.
He graduated from Lincoln
High School in 1943 and
married Norma later that
year before enlisting in the
United States Navy for two
years.

After World War I, this
veteran studied electronics
at the University of
Houston and in 1949
earned a bachelor's in
electrical engineering from
the University of Nebraska.
He began his career with
the Consumer Public
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Power District (which later
merged to become part of
the Nebraska Public Power
District) and served in
many positions. By the
time Don retired in 1989 he
was the NPPD President
and CEO. He continued to
serve as a consultant and
was a member of many
engineering and utility
committees.

WB Don served in the East
at College View Lodge
#320 and was a member
of Eastern Star. He was
active in his church, as
well as the Elks Lodge,
Chamber of Commerce in
Columbus, Mid-America
Council of the Boy Scouts
of America, Ducks
Unlimited, the Platte
County Historical Society
and several other
organizations. He was an
avid golfer, wood worker
and motorcycle
enthusiast.

He also was the Bronze
Jordan Medalist for
College View Lodge #320.
Although Don lived in the
Columbus community for
many years, he continued
to generously support
projects at College View
Temple, and we greatly
enjoyed traveling to
Lebanon Lodge #323 in
Columbus each year to
meet as a Traveling Lodge,
where Don could
participate with his
Masonic family from
Lincoln.

Don is survived by Norma,
his wife for more than 75
years, their daughter Linda
Mohr of Columbus and son
Gerry Schaufelberger of
Lincoln, as well as three
grandchildren and five
great grandchildren.

It is written that those who
prepare themselves may
someday “enjoy the happy
reflections consequent on
a well-spent life and die in
the hope of a glorious
immortality.” We are
missing our brother but
celebrate his
achievements, his
friendship, his leadership
and our good fortune to
have known him.

Brothers become FeIIowcraft Masons

Entered Apprentice Masons Caid Bleess and Jack
Hottell were passed to the Fellow Craft Degree during
rituals on Sept. 11. WB Tom Anderson conferred the
degrees as Worshipful Master.

We salute Bush as Mason of the Year

During the Oct. 2 business meeting, WM Curt Wolbert
presented Brother Sean Bush with the annual College
View “Mason of the Year” award from the Grand Lodge
of Nebraska.

Among Brother Sean's accomplishments that led to this
recognition was his assistance with the Lincoln Food
Bank food drive, in which the fraternal groups meeting
at College View Temple donated 274 pounds of food.
Congratulations to Brother Sean for a job well done!

The monthly meeting also was billed as “Bring a
Brother to Lodge Night” — another success! Every
officer was at his station, with several brothers and a
guest in the wings.
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Brother Caid Bleess is slated to be raised to the
sublime degree of Master Mason on Wednesday, Oct.
16. Some of the brothers are planning to participate in
the Lincoln Veterans Parade on Saturday morning, Nov.i.
9. The Lodge calendar notes meetings scheduled for
7:30 p.m. on Wednesday, Nov. 6 — which includes the
annual election of officers — and Wednesday, Dec. 4.
We hope to see you there!
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Preceding our regular
meeting on Oct. 3, we had
the privilege of hosting Sis.
Lorrie Bryant, Chair of the
NE Service and Therapy
Dog Committee, who gave
an informative and
interesting program on
service dogs. She
introduced her guest, Lynn
Kalemkiarian and her
Service Dog, Sookie who
works in the Reading
Recovery program for
Lincoln Public Schools,
specifically at Huntington
Elemantary. Lynn delighted
everyone with her story of
how she became involved
with her two dogs, Barney
and Sookie. She also
shared her experiences
with some of the school
children and the impact
those two four-legged
creatures had on the
children's lives. Thank you
ladies for such a wonderful
evening.

We were privileged that
several guests came to
hear this program
including our own Grand
Secretary, Sis. Jan
Thoman, and our Grand
Chaplain and his
companion, Bro. Bill and
Sis. Marna Raymond.
PGM Sis. Jerrie Wilcox
and her guest also traveled
from Papillion to hear our
program. Sis. Beth
Benson, who was the
previous chairperson for
the NE Service and
Therapy Dog Committee
also attended. Thanks to
each of you for taking time
from your busy schedules
to share this evening with
us!

Our Roast Beef Dinner is
coming up soon on
October 20; we will be
serving between 11 a.m.
and 1 p.m.. If you haven't
purchased your tickets yet,

Betty Kirby

please contact one of our
officers or call Sis. Paula
Beezley (402-489-4241)
for your reservations. The
tickets are $12.00 for a
great dinner consisting of
mouth-watering roast beef,
mashed potatoes and
gravy, a mixed greens
salad, vegetable, and
drinks. For dessert, you
can choose from an
assortment of Beezley
home-made pies! Where
can you get a better meal?

On that note, we begin our
winter dinners on October
12. The Temple Board will
be featuring the usual
Creamed Chicken over
home-made biscuits or a
Hot Roast Beef Sandwich
for $8.00. Serving begins
at 4:30 p.m. and concludes
at 7:00 p.m.

Bro. Andy Martin will be
spending the holidays with

his parents in Florida and
will be absent for the
December and January
meetings. Sis. Shellie is
anticipating the arrival of
her third grandchild in April
of next year.
Congratulations to our
WGM, Sis. Karan Birdsall
on the arrival of their grand
daughter on the night of
our meeting. Sis. Marolyn
Robson is enjoying her
apartment in the Masonic
Home in Plattsmouth after
having spent a couple of
months in assisted living.

Sis. Pam Lindholm and
Paula Beezley both had
short hospital stays this
past month. Bro. David
Sierks’ father, John, who
was a Deputy Grand
Custodian for over 50
years, is residing in a
memory unit in Rock Port,
MO. Sis. Cathy Wagner, a
NE Grand Secretary

Liberty Lodge #300

Emeritus, fell and broke
her leg last weekend while
getting Halloween
decorations out of her
garage.

Our October birthday
wishes go to the following
members: Thom Johnson
(Oct. 1); Mae Weideman
(Oct. 4), Shirley Boardman
(Oct. 4); Betty Kirby (Oct.
15); and Eric
Bachenberg(Oct. 25).

What an amazing success!
This year’s Liberty Lodge
BBQ was so successful
that we sold out of
everything. Literally
everything. That included
the ribs, chicken, smoked
beans, coleslaw and
cornbread. To have an
event that well attended
and enjoyed by many is a
tribute to all the hard work
put in by Lodge Brothers
and others that helped out.

A huge thank you to Doug
Krogman and Andy Elliott
for starting before sunrise
getting the ribs smoking
and spending all day
finishing their smoked
masterpieces. Thank you
to Tim Powers, of Liberty
#300, for preparing the
beans getting that perfect
mix of smoke, sweetness
and BBQ. Thanks to Bob
Kruse, of Liberty #300, for
helping us get quality food

Chili and FTwship
Where:

When: Fridqy, Nov. 8th

Time; 0 pm to 7:0¢

Cost

Cotner Temple

Soup & Chili S

The Cotner Masonic Family for an E

nerTemple 1542

\)

You’re invited to a n.

bper

g of Soup,

Lynn Friesen

for our master chefs to
prepare. Thank you to
Bryan Grove, of Liberty
#300, for taking time out of
his busy schedule to
prepare his grandma’s
famous cornbread. Thank
you to everyone that came
out and enjoyed the food
and spent an evening with
us at the Lodge. Lastly,
thank you to all the
Brothers of Liberty Lodge
#300. Without you, events
of this magnitude would
not be possible. There is a
special bond to be shared
amongst Brothers of a job
well done. Thank you.

Thursday, September, 26th
Liberty completed the EA
degree for two candidates,
Kevin Sadler and Manuel
“‘Manny” Walker. We are
excited to call them
Brothers and look forward
to mentoring them as they
work through their full
proficiency towards their
FC and MM degrees.

If you don’t have plans to
go to the Nebraska /
Indiana game on Saturday,
October 26th you are
welcome to join us as we
fill the parking lot with
vehicles full of dedicated
fans. Or if you are looking
for a great place to park for
the game, stop on by.

In November we look
forward to spending an
evening reflecting on the
past. Thursday, November
14th we have a great
evening planned to
celebrate our Past
Masters. They’ve spent
their time in the East and
now we get to thank them
for their efforts building a
Lodge we are extremely
proud of.

Then bring on December.
Or more specifically,
Thursday, December 12th
for the Lodge to celebrate
Christmas together.

In between all these
exciting events we look
forward to mentoring our
new Brothers, and
continue to practice our FC
and MM degrees so we
can create a memorable
experience for them as
they move towards more
light in Masonry.
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Lancaster Lodge #54

On October 4th, the
brothers of Lancaster 54
met for our normal
monthly business
meeting. MWB Russ
presented the officers
and brothers of
Lancaster 54 with a
portrait of George
Washington,
commemorative pins and
badges to thank us for
our involvement in the
Society of Washington
Lodges. If you haven’t
yet, stop by the lodge at
one of our meetings to
see this beautiful picture!

We voted to support the
Home for Children’s
Purple Ribbon club as
we have in the past. This
is a fantastic charity that
allows the children in the
Eastern Star Home for
Children to participate in
multiple 4-H projects
throughout the year.

The lodge was informed
of the passing of Brother
Jesse A. Sears; please
keep his family in your
prayers.

Busy times are coming
for the lodge as we near

Adam Thayer

the end of the year! First,
you are reminded that
Lancaster 54 will be
holding our annual
Salute to American
Veterans on November
8th at 7:00 PM. We
always like to see a big
turn-out for this event, so
please come and
support this wonderful
tribute.

Friday, November 8, 2019
7:00 p.m.
Tribute o American Veterans

Lancaster Lodge 54
1435 L Street

Next, the brothers of
Lancaster 54 have
elected to participate in
the Marine Corps
Veteran’s Parade on
November 9th. Please
contact WM John if you
are able to attend, so he
may have an accurate
count to report to Grand
Lodge.

If you haven’t been to
lodge lately, it's a great
time to stop in and
reconnect with your
brothers!

Most importantly, WM
John has scheduled our
Master Mason
proficiency to be held on
November 15th at 7:00,
with two practices on
October 18th and 25th. If &
you don'’t have a part
already, please contact
JW Turner right away so
he can get an accurate
trestleboard prepared. >
L 2

Lincoln Lodge #19

Over the last few months
| have been talking about
Lincoln Lodge No. 19
having several
candidates for all the
degrees, but | haven't
talked about anybody
taking the degrees. That
problem is being solved.

On September 24
Brothers Jason Bennett
and Dave Nolte were
raised to Master
Masons. Both brothers
have made a smooth
advancement up to
Master Masons. Brother
Nolte has even taken it
upon himself to attend
business meetings to
keep up with the work of
the lodge. Conferring the
degree was MWB Reg
Kuhn, with WM Will
Folsom in the West, and
another new members,
Neal Clayburn in the
South and Bro. Wes
Bottorf as Senior
Deacon.

Bruce Anderson

October 8th found Lodge the South in the first

19 conferring the section of the degree
Entered Apprentice and ask the questions,
degree on Mr. Jonathan  but the cold bug got me
Halstead. It was greatto and | could not attend.
see another man start Congratulations to

his journey in Masonry.  Jonathan on his first
Conferring the degree degree.

was PM J.L. Spray, with
WM Will Folsom in the

Brother Miller received
his Entered Apprentice
degree June 13, 1950,
and was made a Master
Mason on January 30,
1951. He was in a class
of 5 Brothers receiving
the degree on that date.
He remembers that there
were a goodly numbers
of Brothers attending
that night. Brother Miller
will celebrate his 100th
birthday on February 4th.
He gets around very well
for being 99 years of
age.

The lectures were then
given with WB Bruce
Anderson asking the
questions and answered
by WB Paul Kenyon; the
section lecture was
delivered by MWB Reg
Kuhn. The Third Section
of the lecture was
delivered by WB Paul
Kenyon and the charge
by WB Virgil Meints.
Worshipful Master Will
Folsom took the part of
the third ruffian for the
first time and did very
well. We congratulate
both brothers and hope

On October 9th the
Lincoln Lodge No. 19
had the pleasure of
presenting Brother
Richard Miller with his 60
year pin.

West, WB Bruce Watkins
in the South and Wes
Bottorf as Senior

they continue to attend.

CREAMED
This was evident in our CDI-II:‘ICNKEEI{J
first business meeting in
October. WM Folsom The first section found George  Washington 250
announced we had an Bruce Watkins asking Martha ~ Washington 153

Entered Apprentice 4430 N. 70th St.

degree to be conferred
on October 8 and he had
a few degree parts to fill.
Both Jason Bennett and
Dave Nolte stepped up  the third section lecture
and volunteered for the by WB Bruce Watkins. |
parts. Great to see them was supposed to sit in
getting active right away!

the questions and WB
Virgil Meints giving the
answers The second
section lecture was given
by MWB Reg Kuhn and

Left to right: WM Will
Folsom, PGM Red Kuhn,
Charlie Roper, Lodge
314, Jim Chambers, son,
PM Bruce Anderson,
(also present Dale
Luders, Lodge 300.

Second Saturday of
Every Month Oct - April
4:30 p.m. - 7:00 p.m.
$8.00 per person
Hot Roast Beef Sandwich,
Creamed Chicken over
Biscuits, or Homemade Bunza’s,
Mashed Potatoes, Veggies,

O LL T VAL ke
CUIICC, 1ICd, Ul vvdadlcCl.
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Grand Eastern Star

The Enduring H
Grand Family of
Eastern Star has been
on the road, sharing
their gratitude for our
Order and hopefully
that has been
contagious. During the
month of September
we anticipate that we
shared the awareness
of Eastern Star and the
Star Dogs with more
than 65,000 sets of
eyes and ears. It is our
hope and prayer that
these seeds of
awareness will
encourage our
communities to be
ready for the efforts
and events of our
Chapters.

Now it is up to each of
you to THINK OF
THREE! Invite those
around you to become
acquainted with OES
and hopefully join.
During October we will
continue to reach out
and serve all across
Nebraska. We have
traveled to
Plattsmouth, Bellevue,
Papillion, Brownsville,
and across the state to
the west to Scottsbluff,
Kimball, Mitchell and
east again to Palmyra,
Fremont, Hooper,
Ceresco, and North
Bend and west again
to McCook. Thank you
to each and every
chapter that has
planned, prepared and
served with us!
Welcome to each new
member that it has
been our privilege to
initiate.

Karan Birdsall

Bruce A. Baker and his
wife and Grand
Companion Susie and
Louie the black golden
doodle of Past Grand
Master Dennis Rix and
his wife Nan who
serves as a Service
and Therapy Dog
Standing Committee
member. Charlie and
Louie travel and speak
for the projects as well
as serving regularly in
facilities, schools,
churches, and with
local opportunities.
Louie has impacted
students in the
Fremont High School

Two simple
little words

provide the
connective
aetissue to

bind together

Dogs” is
appearing on banners,
displays, Facebook,
and car magnets.
“Nebraska Star Dogs”
is an open community
Facebook page
established in May. We
invite you to check out
the page, meet the
Star Dogs, and stay
informed with the
happenings of these
dogs and the impact
they are making. We
ask you to visit the
page and LIKE it, then
invite your Facebook
friends to LIKE the
page and spread the
word of OES and the
dogs. See how the
dogs are engaged in
the lives of children,
youth, our seniors and
in public events. Little
things mean a lot.

of his great gift of
giving life’s great joys
through his service.

I'M FREE

Louie is a certified
therapy dog that
worked with the Basic
Skills/Special Needs
kids at a local high
school. His job was to
interact with the kids
on a level that each
child was comfortable
with. One of the
special things about
Louie’s time with the
kids was his ability to
be the reward for a job
well done, or goal
accomplished.

Currently “Paws Up”
and the Enduring Hope
Grand Family has
partnered to place
therapy dogs in the
Masonic Eastern Star
Home for Children in
Fremont, Nebraska
(Arwen, Gus and
Koda), a dog with the
Masonic Home in
Plattsmouth, Nebraska
(Opal), and with the
Rite Care Clinic in
Hastings, Nebraska
(Sadie), and is
partnering for the
training of Star, a
service dog living with
an OES member. The
ranks of Nebraska’s
Star Dogs also include
certified therapy dogs
Charlie the white
golden doodle of
Worthy Grand Patron

One day a special
friend of Louie’s,
named Bryce, was the

wanted to go for a
team walk. Many times
a small group of kids
would travel the halls
of the school,
pretending they were

and we share this story

reward recipient! Bryce |

exploring secret trails
looking for whatever
treasures they could
find. Bryce got to lead
this expedition. Being
wheelchair bound
didn’t hamper his
enthusiasm, because
today he got to hang
on to Louie’s leash. He
was “walking” the dog!
As the group traveled
the hallways the sound
of sheer joy, echoed in
the halls. As they
passed classrooms,
students and teachers
were sticking their
heads out of their
rooms to see what the
commotion was all
about. What they saw
was a little boy being

pulled down the hall by

a big black
matherapy dog
glaughing and

to be free, I'm
free, this is the
gbest day of my
g |life! 'M FREE”
glas loudly as
his little voice
would allow.

This day had a

on those who
heard and saw those
two that day. For those
who didn’t have the
disabilities Bryce did,
being able to see how
such a simple thing
can change the life of
one small wheelchair
bound boy was a great
life lesson. For those
of us working with our
therapy dogs, it is the

inspiration that inspires

us to continue helping
thse that need us and

N
.

shouting, “This
is what it is like

profound effect

hopefully set as many
Bryces FREE as we
can.

Little things mean a lot.
One dog at a time, one
act of service at a time,
one dollar at a time,
one event at a time,
one member at a time,
and reaching out to
new pairs of eyes and
new ears one at a time
are making a
difference.

Thank you to everyone
who supports and
encourages Eastern
Star in our chapters
and for our

members. If you have
questions or an
opportunity for us to
serve.... please reach
out to us! Star

Love and with great
expectations, Karan
Birdsall, WGM and
Bruce A. Baker, WGP
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East Lincoln Lodge #210

During dinner, two
academic scholarships
were presented to very
deserving applicants:
Margarita Homan and
Dakota Caldarelli both
of Omaha. Afterwards,
the brethren of East
Lincoln 210 conducted
their monthly business
meeting. | am happy to
report that guests
included Keith
Chambers from
George Washington
250, as well as
members from College
View 320. East Lincoln
210 is continuing to

sell tickets for their
Meat Raffle and Gun
Raffle. Call 402-975-
0598 if interested in
tickets. Brethren also
balloted on three
petitions and will soon
have three more
Entered Apprentices
joining the lodge! Also,
210 discussed their
annual monetary
donation in support of
the Purple Ribbon
Club.

Sickness and distress:
Brother Shawn Wilson
is recovering well from

Starcraft Chapter #307

Joel Green

a recent motorcycle
accident. Despite his
injuries, he has already
repaired his bike and
returned to the road.
WB Bob Pratt reported
that his son, WB Kevin
Pratt, is out of the
hospital, WB Scott
Dietrick continues to
power through his
chemotherapy
treatments. WB
Dietrick is still
attending lodge and
his usual Masonic
events!

V@D

WB Monte Dietrick
congratulated WB Joel
Green for winning a
Nebraska Book Award
for non-fiction for his
book about Robber’s
Cave, and WB Joel
Green reported
meeting Black Elk’s
great-great-grandson
Brother Myron Pourier
recently in Wayne,
Nebraska, at the John
Neihardt Festival.

Finally, WB Bill Hays
will become a 32nd
Degree Scottish Rite
Mason on October 18.
Congratulations, what
an honor!

The Real Strength of Freemasonry

Bridget Anderson

WM Sis Terri
welcomed all to our
October meeting.

We had a pretty sparse
crowd, so our meeting
was fairly speedy.

Brother Dennis read
the landmarks,
reminding us all why
we joined.

Our charter was
reverently draped for
PGP Bro Bill Parrish.
We extend our
sympathies to his
family and his chapter.

At our next meeting,
besides holding
elections, Job’s
Daughters Bethel #5
will be performing the
Living Cross after we
close chapter. If you
have never seen this,
please come and join
us for this very
beautiful ceremony.

Special thank you to
Sis Brenda Frank-
Collins for filling in as
Organist, as well as
Bro Jim Bannister for
admirably substituting
as our Sentinel.

Sis Terri and Bro
Dennis are asking us
to bring socks, hats
and gloves to our next

couple meetings. They

will be then donated to
the Center for People
in Need.

Another exciting
announcement was
that the Mason’s are
once again going to
serve us dinner. This
time it will be before
our December
meeting.

Bro LeRoy Rosenthal
will be having cataract
surgery soon, we wish
him well in his surgery
and recovery.

Bro Jim Bannister lost
his sister Dee recently.
Our sympathies to Bro
Jim and his family.

November Birthdays:
11 - lleen Smith

13 - Marlene Robinson
16 - Bridget Anderson
18 - Nita Babcock

Sis Terri closed the
meeting with some
brief information on
Scallops.

Todd E. Creason, Midnight Freemasons Founder

I've said it many times
before. | was telling
somebody the other
night that | think one of
the great strengths of
Freemasonry is that a.) it
gives us the opportunity
to use skills we wouldn't
normally have the
opportunity to use, b.)
develop skills we
wouldn't normally use,
c.) use skills we already
possess to greater
effect, and d.) have the
opportunity to improve
ourselves as we work
together towards making
the world a better place.

| went into Freemasonry
with well honed skills in
leadership, management
and organization which |
use in a variety of

ways. From Masonry
I've gained skills in
writing, researching,
speaking, networking,
and fundraising--as well
as some refinements in
how | conduct myself
and present myself (it
should be obvious I've
got a lot more work to do
there). And I've been
given the opportunity to
build on and use some of
the skills | have in art
and music.

But | never really
appreciated the self-
improvement aspect of
the Fraternity until
recently. I'm aware that
I've changed over the
years, and gained a lot
of wisdom from my
mentors and teachers

along with a good deal of again. His life was off

knowledge from my
studies. I've always
worked to pass that
along to new members,
and | think I've done a
pretty good job as a
mentor and teacher. But
recently | saw an
example that really
showed me the potential
of what Freemasonry is
capable of
accomplishing in a man's
life when properly
applied.

I've been mentoring a
young man for about a
year now. He contacted
me through the Midnight
Freemasons with some
questions about the
Fraternity, thought it
sounded like something
he could benefit from,
and he's now a new
Master Mason. He's
very enthusiastic about
Freemasonry, and it
occurred to me in talking
with him why. This is the
first time in his life that
he's been able to see
what he has to offer, see
the potential of what he
can become, and see
what the contributions of
just one person can do
to make one thing better
in the world--and then
compound that by joining
forces with a group of
like-minded men all with
that same desire.

The Fraternity has
opened his eyes, and
there's a good chance
he'll never be the same

track when he joined--
our original
conversations were
about whether a Lodge
would even want him.
Of course they did, and
he joined. Freemasonry
helped put him back on
the right track. He's
contributing to the work
of his Lodge, he's
helping out in his
community, he's got a
new job he loves,
replaced a few bad
habits with a few good
ones, and is in a new
relationship that's much
better than the one that
got him off track. He's
even begun attending
church, which he hadn't
done since he was a
boy. He's transformed
his life, and it's truly
been a marvel to see.

I might get boos for this,
but it isn't all about doing
Freemasonry--attending
events, degrees,
meetings, etc. It's about
living Freemasonry, and
when given the
opportunity teaching
Freemasonry. Those of
us who do, who take
those ancient teachings
and apply them to our
life and help others do
the same thing find the
greatest strength of
Freemasonry--the path
to a well-balanced,
peaceful and happy life.

Republished from
midnightfreemasons.org
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Electa Chapter #8

Where has the year
gone? It seems like only
yesterday we were
discussing the new
officer’s installation and
where the year would go..
and now, or at least next
month, we will be
preparing to elect new
officers to our
organizations. The
officers now installed
have begun taking the
first of the long sighs
they are afforded when a
successful term is
coming to a close. But
there is still much that
needs to be done, and
little time to get it to
completion. Good
planning and diligent
supervision will help with
some of it...the rest is in
hands that always help
when asked. So, what is
coming up in the short
term?
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You are encouraged to
continue to support the
blue barrel (food bank)
project that is continuing
to help the people of
Nebraska who have less
resources to draw from.
The items donated go to
those who would not
have food or basic health
and hygiene items in
their lives. You have
been encouraged by
someone before to “do
this for the least of my
people” and it still
applies over two
thousand years later. Is it
a moral obligation or a
human one...maybe
both? Whatever it is,
whoever is reaping the
benefits of your
generosity, you will have
done something others
have refused to do...
help. Please continue to
do so.

If you want to have fun
and contribute to a good
cause come to the
annual Chili Cook-off
held at the Masonic

Temple, 1635 L St.
October 20, 2019 to
sample some of the best
traditional, new recipe
entries, and outside the
box recipes available.
The people who make
these culinary delights
are vying for the title of
best chili recipe among
all of the submissions
and need your vote to
get there. Don’t make
this an easy contest...
show up, eat chili, and
vote often and early!
What time you ask?
1630 to 1900, or 4:30 to
7:00 PM for all non-
military people trying to
figure out what that is.

Past Matron Sue Stroud
has been asking for
donations to help the
Temple Board refurbish
the wonderful chairs in
the parlor. Each of these
period chairs are

. irreplaceable in today’s

world. The craftsmanship

. and materials are cost
~ prohibitive to replicate in

today’s furniture market.
Having these chairs
restored to their original
beauty is a very good
option and very cost

" effective. Each chair can

be restored for $250

| each. | know, that seems

like a lot of money when
you first look at it but
Sue’s idea is to try to get
25 people too donate
just $10 each for the
chairs. Most spend more
than that each week on
designer coffee! Wanna
give up a coffee to
ensure these pieces of
history remain in our
temple and useful for
decades to come? The
next time you see Sue,
fish out a ten dollar bill,
or two fives, and help
restore a piece of our
past for our future
generations.

| A

In case you were
wondering about the
pictures included in this
article, | just wanted to
share some of my travels
with you. For the last
eight years | have had a
(very) temporary job
traveling throughout the

Mike Lagueux

great state of Nebraska
doing inventories of
equipment for the
Forestry Service. I'm
given a truck, a stack of
paperwork, a credit card
for fuel, and a contact list
where the equipment is
stored, and told to enjoy
the trips. And | do! |
usually take a couple of
my cameras along to
capture some of the
things | see during my
travels, a lunch, and a
map. | never fail to
marvel at the wildlife |
see and have been lucky
enough to photograph
some of the animals |
see along the way. | love
getting pictures of old
barns, ornate houses
now long abandon and
left to the elements
which are reclaiming
them, and pictures of
Nebraska as our
ancestors left them to us
during the movement to
corporate farming and
urban sprawl.

The picture of the gas
pumps took me back to
when | was in my early
teens. The price still on
the pumps is 23 cents. |
remember working a gas
station in Lincoln to
provide me with
spending money for my
immediate needs at that
time in my life. | had a
1950 Chevy Coupe, a
girlfriend destined to
become my wife, and
belonged to an
organization that would
take me to Valentino’s
once a week to enjoy
pizza with my friends. |
didn’t have many needs
for money and was able
to save a little...and buy

» gas for my car! These
| gas pumps | found in my
journey still sat on what

would have been the

i drive for the station

where you would have
had an attendant to
pump your gas, wash
your windshield, check
the air in your tires, and
see if your vehicle fluids
were topped off...at no
additional cost. Few
people would buy more

than a dollar’s worth of
gas at one time because
money was difficult to
come by and that dollar
would usually buy you
about five gallons of gas!
Certainly enough to get
you through the week if
not longer. There is
concrete steps still at the
site and the foundation
of a good sized building.
This was truly a going
business during its day.
Now it sets on old 92
east/west bound and
watches the traffic pass
by as the age and
elements take their toll
on them through the
years.

thrill of a bald eagle in
flight, watching a set of
antlers coming through a
cornfield, or the sight of
a flock of wild turkeys in
a field hunting late
season bugs before the
harshness of winter sets
in are something you will
not soon forget. Take a
day...maybe two, and go
out and see the
Nebraska that was. Visit
Minden and its Pioneer
Village where all manner
of vehicles is on display.
Go and see the world’s
longest porch swing , or
the remnants of a family
farm from the early
1900’s. See them now
before they are gone...

" | and take children with

The railroad bridge was
something | passed a
couple times before |
had to stop and get the
picture. It reminded me
of a more easy paced
time when people
traveled to get
somewhere without
forsaking the journey.
People were able to look
out the coach and watch
the vision of Nebraska
turning from
“metropolitan” around
Omaha and Lincoln to
the flat prairie grass with
the wandering rivers and
streams of central
Nebraska to the sand
hills of the panhandle on
its way west. It usually
took a few days and the
view was always
changing. The sound
change going over these
iron bridges is
unforgettable and people
would always get a thrill
by the sound of the steel
rails as they traveled
over them.

If you haven'’t been out
to the more beautiful
areas of Nebraska lately
maybe you should. The

@ you so they know what it

was in your day or your
parent’s day. Make sure
they know what
Nebraska was as well as
what it has become and
what it will become in
their generation.

Ay

Until next month, enjoy
what you have time to
look at and truly see.
God bless you and keep
you safe.

Editor's Note: The print
version of these pictures
really don't do them
justice. If you would like
to see them in color (and
read the news a week
before the print edition
comes out), be sure to
sign up at
WwWw.masonicnews.org
to receive your copy
digitally!

5600 South 48th St.
Lincoln, NE 68516
402.423.2206

Mon to Fri: 6 AM - 8 PM
Sat: 6 AM -2 PM
Sun: Closed
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TRESTLE BOARD

Please send all changes on a
post card or file card to
The Masonic News, 1635 L Street,
Lincoln, NE 68508
or email them to
editor@masonicnews.org
All phone numbers begin with (402)
unless otherwise noted.

Grand Lodge of Nebraska
Ancient Free
and Accepted Masons

Robert Moninger
Grand Master

301 N. Cotner Blvd.
Lincoln, NE 68508-2315

Masonic Lodges

Lincoln Lodge 19

1635 L St. 68508 476-3453
William Folsom, WM 420-2141
wwfolsom15@wabash.edu

Bruce Anderson, Sec. 435-0974
job60@ix.netcom.com

1st Tues. Reg. Communication 7:30
p.m.

Lancaster Lodge 54
1635 L St. 68508
John Millington, W.M.
jmillington357 @allophone.com
Russ Reno, Sec. 420-1270
4710 Larkwood Rd 68516-5129
rreno.rr@gmail.com

1st Fri. Reg. Communication 7:00 p.m.

476-3453

East Lincoln Lodge 210

2700 S St. 68503 476-2412
Jeff Buhrman, W.M. 703-732-4765
jeff.buhrman@hotmail.com
Thomas Michaelson, Sec.,
901 Starview Lane 68512
1st Thur. Reg. Communication 7:30 p.m.

423-1984

North Star Lodge 227

2610 N. 48th St. 68504 466-2236
Dan Chesnut, W.M.
Steve Wetzel, Sec.
swetzel849@aol.com
1518 Skyline Drive 68506
1st Wed. Reg. Communication 7:30 p.m.

488-8198

George Washington Lodge 250
4430 N. 70th St. 68507 466-2482
Keith Chambers, W.M.

Dan Brunsen, Sec.-Treas. 432-2099
1st Tue. Reg. Communication 7:30 p.m.

Hickman Lodge 256
4641 Cooper Ave., 68506
1st Thur. Reg. Communication 7:00 p.m.

Cotner Lodge 297
1542 No. 65th St. 68505
1st Mon. Reg. Communication 7:30 p.m.

Liberty Lodge 300

1635 L St. 68508 476-3453
Lance Neeman, W.M. 770-0901

Igneeman@aol.com

Brent Myers, Sec. 580-5400

brent@legacystrings.com
1st Thur. Reg. Communication 7:00 p.m.

Craftsmen Lodge 314

2645 B St. 68502 475-2820
1st Tues. Reg. Communication 7:00
p.m.

College View Lodge 320
4641 Cooper Ave. 68506
1st Wed. Reg. Communication 7:30 p.m.

Tabula Rasa Lodge 332
1635 L St. 68508 476-3453
3rd Tue. Reg. Communication 6:00 p.m.

Lebanon Lodge 3

Prince Hall Affiliation ~ 430-7003
1630 N. 24th St. 68503-1117

2nd Tue. Reg. Communication 7:00 p.m.

York Rite

Grand York Rite of Nebraska
Jonathan L. Paz 212-7861
Grand High Priest, Grand Chapter
Edward W. Nolte 592-0184
Most lll. Grand Master, Grand Council
Jeffrey M. Coleman 290-7243
Rite Eminent Grand Commander, Grand
Commandery
Dennis Newman
Grand Secretary

490-1381

Lincoln Chapter 6 R.A.M.

1635 L St. 68508 476-3453

Joe Huskey, High Priest 489-7315
Tom Michaelson, Sec. 423-1984
901 Starview Ln, 68512

1st Wed.

Covered-dish dinner 6:15 p.m.
Business Meeting 7:00 p.m.

Lincoln Council 4 Cryptic Masons
1635 L St. 68508 476-3453
Mike Lagueux, Ill. Master 310-2118
6021 Sunrise Rd, 68510
Tom Michaelson, Recorder
1st Wed.

Covered-dish dinner 6:15 p.m.
Business Meeting 7:00 p.m.

423-1984

Mount Moriah Commandery 4
1635 L St. 68508 476-3453
James Michaelson,Cmdr.
Tom Michaelson, Recorder
1st Mon.

Covered-dish dinner 6:15 p.m.
Business meeting 7:00 p.m.

423-1984

Scottish Rite

Scottish Rite Temple

332 S. Centennial Mall  435-2144
P.O. Box 95013 68509-5013

Bruce Wood, Gen. Sec.

Donald Albrecht, Venerable Master
Monte Dietrick, Wise Master
Mervyn Moeller, Commander
Michael Lagueux, Master of Kadosh
3rd Wed. Bus. Meeting 6:00 p.m.

Shrine

Sesostris Temple
1050 Saltillo Rd
Roca, Ne 68430
Richard Eggerling, Potentate 476-9761
5554 W Chancery Rd 68521

474-6890

Daughters of the Nile

Naphis Temple No. 66

Teresa Stanley, Queen 730-0108
5424 Canterbury Ln 68512

Eastern Star

Eastern Star Grand Chapter
of Nebraska
Karan Birdsall
Worthy Grand Matron
Bruce A Baker
Worthy Grand Patron
Jan Thoman
Grand Secretary
301 N. Cotner Blvd, Suite 200
Lincoln NE 68505-2315
nebraskaoes@msn.com
402-937-7056
1-844-309-6855

Electa Chapter 8

1635 L St. 68508 476-3453
Brenda Collins, W.M. 560-2317
electa8pm@windstream.net

Doug Johnson, W.P. 610-0157
Elizabeth Benson, Sec. 310-0416
2019 Harwood St. 68502

1st Sat. Meeting 2:00 or 7:30 p.m.

Electa Chapter Kensington

Susie Dunn, Sec. 890-6733
4000 Garfield St. 68506

2nd Thurs. 11:00 AM

Past Matrons Club
llah Anderson, Courtesy Chair
Dona Y. Hurst, Sec.-Treas. 421-1108

Myrtle Chapter 94

2610 No. 48th St. 68504 466-2236
Dehnia Bullerdiek, W.M.
dehnia.bullerdiek@gmail.com
Thomas Anderson, W.P.
Deb Kendle, Sec.

1400 N 64th 68505

2nd and 4th Tues. 7:30 p.m.

617-3991

Myrtle Club
Emily Schoenleber, Pres. 430-8153
emily.schoenleber@gmail.com

Connie Weir, V.P. 488-9040
cdweir01@gmail.com

Jeanne Bonnett, Sec 465-4817
Deb Kendle, Courtesy 617-3991

Martha Washington Chapter 153

4430 N. 70th St. 68507 466-2482
Michelle Smith, W.M.
John Kirby, W.P. 421-2502

4501 Eagle Ridge Rd. 68516

Betty Kirby, Sec. 450-9137
4501 Eagle Ridge Rd. 68516

1st Thurs. 7:30 p.m.

Temple Chapter 271

332 S. Centennial Mall 68508 435-2144
Tiffany Westerholt, W.M. 308-8238
618 W. Burt Dr., 68521
tiffanywest5@gmail.com

Don Jelinek, W.P. 802-6377
311 Dale Dr., 68510
Melinda Brage, Sec. 488-0837

620 Leavitt Ln 68510-2530
1st Mon. Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m.

Past Matrons Club
Marilyn Jepson, President 423-6049

Columbia Chapter 275

1542 No. 65th St. 68505

Trudi Thornburg, W.M. 430-9393
2730 S. 154th St., Walton 68461
tthornburg60@gmail.com

John Quinn, W.P.

10901 O St., 68520

Kaylene Martin, Sec. 488-6388
1st Tues. Stated Meeting 7:00 p.m.

Columbia Chapter Kensington
Kaylene Martin, Pres. 488-6388
401 S. 84th St. 68510 4th Tues.

Past Matrons & Past Patrons Club
Trudy Thornburg, Pres.  430-2165
Nancy Weers, Vice-Pres. 466-3750

Starcraft Chapter 307
2645 B St. 68502 475-2820
Terri Sherman, W.M. 466-0063

12244 N. 84th St. 68517
terri.sherman@zoetis.com

Dennis Brydl, WP, 423-6982
2510 Kessler Blvd. 68502

lleen Smith , Sec. 796-2204
3500 NW 126th St, 68524-8803
resics@aol.com

1st Wed. Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m.

Capitol Chapter 320
4641 Cooper Ave., 68506
Cindee Atwood, W.M.
335 N 35th St 68503
cinatwood@hotmail.com

Jairo Cabieles, W.P. 875-1711
Douglas B. Johnson, Sec. 421-7006
4600 Birch Hollow Dr. 68516-5107
1st Mon. 7:30 p.m.

304-3402

Capitol Chapter Kensington
Kathy Berger, Pres. 488-5133
5448 High St., 68506

4th Thurs.

Youth Groups

DeMolay

Lincoln Chapter

Ryan Binge, Master Councilor
Katie Warwick, Chapter Sweetheart
Brent Warwick, Chapter Dad 770-0693
Meetings 2nd and 4th Wed. 7:00 p.m.
332 Centennial Mall South

Please send correspondence to:
Brent Warwick 770-0693
bwarwick@inebraska.com

Dr. Frederick Eiche Chapter
No Master Councilor

No Chapter Sweetheart

No Chapter Dad

No Meetings

Job’s Daughters

Bethel 5

Please send all correspondence to:
1635 L St. 68508-2510 476-3453
Kristen Swisher, Guardian 202-7113
416 N. 19th St., Beatrice, 68310
LeRoy Rosenthal, ABG, 416-4825
4702 W. Ramsey Rd.68524
Heather Leuschen, Sec. 540-0179
640 W. 6th St, Palmyra, 68418
Faith Pracht, Honored Queen

2nd and 4th Sat. 10:00 a.m. or 3:00 p.m.
Dark July and August

Bethel 27

2610 N. 48th St.

Please send all correspondence to:
Sarah Watts, BG 890-1569
410 North 100th Circle 68527
wattsfamily410@gmail.com

Tom Anderson, ABG 450-1651

3812 NW 49th St. 68524
toa7777@gmail.com
Stephanie Bleess, Sec.
903 Eastridge Dr. 68510
stephbleess@neb.rr.com
Alexandra Titsworth, Honored Queen
1st & 3rd Sun. 1:30 p.m.

488-4066

Bethel 63

1542 No. 65th Street

Kristi Thornburg, Guardian 430-4533
8235 Northwoods Dr Apt 304 68505
kristi1482@hotmail.com

Eric Bahm, Assoc. Guardian  770-0693
3710 LaSalle St, 68516
ericdbahm@gmail.com
Beth Jacobson, Sec. 770-9814

220 West G St, EImwood, 68349
laurabethjacobson@hotmail.com
1st and 3rd Thurs. 7:00 p.m.

Rainbow for Girls

Lincoln Assembly 6

332 S. Centennial Mall (Scottish
Rite)

Please send all correspondence to:
Tiffany Westerholt, Mother Advisor
618 W. Burt Dr. 68521 304-8238
Laurie Sieg, Advisory Board Chair
7600 Baldwin Ave 68507 464-2410
lauriesieg@gmail.com

Morgan Chandler, Worthy Advisor
1st and 3rd Tues. 7:00 p.m

Other Bodies

Masonic News, Inc.

1635 L Street, Lincoln, NE 68508
Mike Lagueux, Pres. 310-2118
president@masonicnews.org
Denny Brydl, Vice-Pres.
vicepresident@masonicnews.org
Sue Stroud, Bus. Man.-Tres. 742-6293
businessmanager@masonicnews.org
Adam Thayer, Editor 314-6310
editor@masonicnews.org

Reuben Rieke, Marketing 499-2023

New Masonic Temple Assoc.

1635 L Street, 68508 476-3453
Joe Huskey, Pres. 489-7315
Bruce Watkins, Sec-Treas.489-4317
Please address all correspondence
to Sec.-Treas., 1635 L Street,
Lincoln, NE 68508

2nd Tues. Board of Directors meeting
Members welcome 5:00 p.m.

Masonic Temple Assoc. of
Havelock, Inc.

4430 N. 70th Street
Michelle Smith, Pres.
Please send all correspondence to:
Michelle Smith, Pres.

601 West B St., Lincoln, Ne 68522

466-2482

Nebraska Masonic Home

Mary Russell, Exec. Dir. 1-800-245-5812
1300 Avenue D

Plattsmouth NE 68048-1055

Masonic-Eastern Star

Home for Children

Ron Giesselmann, Exec. Dir.
Box 1327 (2415 N. Main St.)
Fremont NE 68025-1327 1-402-
721-1185

Acacia Fraternity

2255 Vine Street, 68503 436-6160
Ciaran Riley, Ven. Dean 905-7933
Jon Anderson, Sec. 889-6029

Widows Sons Memento Mori
Chapter

Gary "HOMEY" Jorgens Jr., Pres.
440-9719

Lance "DT" Neeman, Secretary
580-5400

Lincoln Boys Choir
Burton Schernikau, Director 438-6962

We Want To Highlight Your Organization!!!

Please send your Masonic News Articles to

editor@masonicnews.org

Deadline for article submission is the 10th of each month.

For more information about subscriptions or advertising,
please contact Sue Stroud at
businessmanager@masonicnews.org.

All submissions may be edited for length and content. The
Masonic News Board makes all final decisions.
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Sun. Oct 20:

Wed. Oct 23:
Sat. Oct 26:
Sat. Nov 2 - 3:
Fri. Nov 8:

Sat. Nov 9:

7:00 PM

COMING EVENTS IN MASONRY

Roast Beef Dinner - Martha Washington Chapter - 4430 N. 70th
Street - 402-489-4241 - Roast Beef, Mashed Potatoes, Veggies, Salad and Pie -
$12 per person - 11:00 AM to 1:00 PM
Masonic Family Chili Cook-Off, 1635 L St., 4:30 PM

$3 Burger Night, Lincoln Valley Scottish Rite, 5:00 PM to 7:00 PM
Custodian School of Instruction, Kearney, 8:30 AM

Rainbow Mini-Grand, Kearney Inn & Suites

Cotner Masonic Family Soup & Chili Supper, Cotner Temple, $7
per adult, 4:30 PM to 7:00 PM
Lancaster Lodge #54 Tribute to American Veterans, 7:00 PM
Creamed Chicken Dinner - George Washington Lodge and
Martha Washington Chapter - 4430 N. 70th Street - 402-466-2482 - Creamed
Chicken over Biscuits, or Homemade Bunzas, Mashed Potatoes, Veggies, Coffee,
Tea, or Water. Pop and Desserts are also Available - $7 per person - 4:30 PM to

Veteran's Parade, Downtown Lincoln on K Street, 2:00 PM

Tales From The North (Dakota)

Greetings from Bismarck/
Mandan, North Dakota, from
Brother Tyler, a perpetual
member of North Star
Lodge No. 227 in Lincoln,
Nebraska, and dual member
of Mandan Lodge No. 8 in
Mandan, North Dakota. |
bring you news and
experiences from my travels
from DeMolay to Masonry to
other appendant bodies in
Lincoln, Nebraska, to the
Twin Cities of Minnesota,
and finally to western North
Dakota. Hope you enjoy
each month as we goon a
trip together in search for
that which may not have
been too lost.

Fall SEASON Esoterics

Fall is definitely here...with
school starting back up;
college football, college
volleyball, marching band
seasons are starting strong.
Parades, picnics,
conventions, Fairs, and
other summer activities are
slowing down. Masonic
Lodges, and our related
Units/Clubs, Chapters,
Valleys, Bethels, and
Assemblies are again going
into “regular” activities of
meetings, Fall rush,
ceremonials, degrees, and
initiations are underway.

That being said, Fall starts
the new seasons of the
television series Bless This
Mess stated its Season Two
of a couple moving to a
small Nebraska town where
they inherited a farm with
farm house. Get used to the
Nebraska rural life beyond
the New York City lifestyle.
We started this Season
having them learn about
Husker Watch Parties...Go
Big Red!

Tyler T. Hall

What does that say about
our society welcoming new
folks in the community?
How can we improve that
experience of those coming
into our places of gathering,
including our Masonic
Groups. How can we share
our space, journeys, and
new friendships while not
neglecting the journey,
individual, and sense for
belonging for our new
members in our Masonic
Fraternity, Eastern Star
Chapters, DeMolay
Chapters/Jobs Daughter
Bethels/Rainbow for Girls
Assemblies, Shrine Units/
Clubs/Auxiliaries, Scottish
Rite Valleys, and York Rite
Chapters/Councils/
Commandaries.

Lodge 49 is also on it's
second season. About an
ordinary surfer dude named
Dud who stumbles upon a
ring for a Lynx Lodge: a
cross between the social
groups such as EIK's,
Eagle's, Moose, and the
Fraternity we know as
Masons. He joined this said
Lynx Lodge enthusiastically.
We find the characters
entwined with their own
businesses, personal
issues, Lodge politics; all
while enjoying their own
way of being a member of
the Lodge. Social
Membership loved drinks in
the Lounge of the Lodge
building as well as fun
events such as Open Mic
Nights. Some members
crave being a part of the
Ritual for initiations and
meetings along with the
“Leadership” roles and
politics of the Lodge. The
members who are about the
esoteric lessons show up in
the alchemical practices of
its teachings and search for
the ancient Scrolls of its
founder. At this point in the
drama, it's hard not to try

FEX and discern which character

is aiming to benefit him/
herself, or if the Lodge
member would benefit them
in a way it was meant to in a
more deeper way, or just
getting carried away in
whichever he/she things is
the “right way” of being a
member of the Lodge.

Back in April, 2018, the
Tales from the North
(Dakota) article was
Episode 1 of Twin Peaks.
We talked about the
“Symbolism, esotericism,
enlightenment, all within the
mystery of life, of our small
towns or small communities
within our larger cities, of
the dimensions of travel of
time, space, and the
Masonic journey...”

Until Episode 2...We'll see
you on the flip side of our
television series...Which of
the characters represents
you? And how do you feel
about your journey in the
Masonic Series?

Lots of stories in between,
but more articles yet to
come...Thanks for listening.

-_‘-ﬁ,‘-‘“‘\"—- -

Roper & Sons——

Funeral Services
Now Serving Lincoln families with
three convenient locations
4300 O Street - 402-476-1225
40th & Yankee Hill - 402-261-5907
148th & Hwy 6 — Waverly
roperandsons.com

Masonic News Business Directory
Real Estate/Estate/Busi. Equip./Benefit Auctioneers

Computerized Clerking - Online & Live Auction Services
Great Plains Realty Auct.-Randy Fleming CAl Auct'r/Broker. 402-210-4885
http://gpsold.com auctioneer_32@msn.com 55+ years exp.

Antique & Coin Appraisals
Tom Bassett - 30 Years Experience 402-484-8143

E-mail: tkbassett@windstream.net

Avon Representatives
Susie Dunn (Electa 8) www.youravon.com/sdunn 402-484-5202

Deb Kendle (Myrtle 94) www.youravon.com/dkendle 402-617-3991

Kinsey Rowe Law Firm
Rob Kinsey, a member of Cotner Lodge 297....... 402-434-9053
Estate Planning, Litigation-Corporate 3800 VerMaas PI. Ste 100 68502

Lincoln's Local Mover: Heartland Moving
Lee Saltzgaber, Owner/Manager O: 402-466-1112 C: 402-440-8424

www.HeartlandMoving.net Heartlandmove@gmail.com 8305 N 58th Cir, Suite A 68517

YOUR BUSINESS COULD BE HERE!

Be sure to tell our advertisers
that you saw their ad in

Masonic

Ofrter';ng: * Fune

Butherus,

Maser
&I Love
Funeral Home

4040 A Street
Lincoln, NE 68510

488-0934

Hickman Lecation
211 E. 1st. Street
Hickman, NE 63372

402:792:2470

* Pre-planning consultation with payment options

* On-site Chapel with video screen

* Accepting pre-arrangement transfers from ather funeral homes
+ Personalized video tributes O

wners [ Directors
* Monuments & markers
+ After services out-reach

« Centrally located

Locally Owned &
Operated Since 1883

5o 2

= Jim Love

Visit Us Online:
bmifh.com

late LeRoy Butherus

If you’d like to be on our

email list

and receive a notification
that the

on-line edition is available,

send a message to:
masonicnews@gmail.com
This is a FREE service for our members!

Advertise Your Business
in
The Masonic News!

2,500 Monthly Subscribers
80% Local Addresses

Help reduce the subscription cost for our members!
Advertise for a year and get 1 month FREE!

Contact Sue Stroud at masonicnews@gmail.com
for rate sheet.



